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WRITING THE AMENDS LIST TRADITION EIGHT  

Alcoholics Anonymous will never have a professional class. We 

have gained some understanding of the ancient words “Freely 

ye have received, freely give.” We have discovered that at the 

point of professionalism, money and spirituality do not mix. 

Almost no recovery from alcoholism has ever been brought 

about by the world’s best professionals, whether medical or       

religious. We do not decry professionalism in other fields, but 

we accept the sober fact that it does not work for us. Every time 

we have tried to professionals our Twelfth Step, the result has 

been exactly the same: Our single purpose has been defeated. 

Alcoholics simply will not listen to a paid twelfth-stepper.               

Almost from the beginning, we have been positive that                    

face-to-face work with the alcoholic who suffers could be based 

only on the desire to help and be helped. When an A.A. talks for 

money, whether at a meeting or to a single newcomer, it can 

have a very bad effect on him, too. The money motive                   

compromises him and everything he says and does for his               

prospect. This has always been so obvious that only a few 

A.A.’s have ever worked the Twelfth Step for a fee. Despite this 

certainty, it is nevertheless true that few subjects have been the 

cause of more contention within our Fellowship than                   

professionalism. Caretakers who swept floors, cooks who fried 

hamburgers, secretaries in offices, authors writing books—all 

these we have seen hotly assailed because they were, as their 

critics angrily remarked, “making money out of A.A.” Ignoring 

the fact that these labors were not Twelfth Step jobs at all, the 

critics attacked as A.A. professionals these workers of ours who 

were often doing thankless tasks that no one else could or would 

do. Even greater furors were provoked when A.A. members      

began to run rest homes and farms for alcoholic, when some 

hired out to corporations as personnel men in charge of the                

alcoholic problem in industry, when some became nurses on 

alcoholic wards, when others entered the field of alcohol                       

education.  In all these instances, and more, it was claimed that 

A.A. knowledge and experience were being sold for money, 

hence these people, too, were professionals. At last, however, a 

plain line of cleavage could be seen between professionalism 

and non-professionalism. When we had agreed that the Twelfth 

Step couldn’t be sold for money, we had been wise. But when 

we had declared that our Fellowship couldn’t hire service    

workers nor could any A.A. member carry our knowledge into 

other fields, we were taking the counsel of fear, fear which              

today has been largely dispelled in the light of experience.  Take 

the case of the club janitor and cook. If the club is going to 

function, it has to  be habitable and hospitable. We tried                     

volunteers, who were quickly disenchanted with sweeping 

floors and brewing coffee seven days a week. They just didn’t 

show up. Even more  important, an empty club couldn’t answer 

its telephone, but it was an open invitation to a drunk on a binge 

who possessed a spare key. So somebody had to 

Just after the finishing the Third Step Prayer, my sponsor, Carl, 

had me ask God for help with my Fourth Step information; this 

was simply praying to God to show me where I had been selfish, 

dishonest, resentful and fearful, then writing the answer as soon as 

it came from my deep inner self. (The Big Book mentions “the 

Great Reality deep within”—p 55) The Oxford Group—from 

hence came our Twelve Steps—called this practice “Automatic 

Writing.” I added more information later from memory, but at first 

it had to be spontaneous.  Once on this paper it could not be erased 

or altered, especially the harms I had done to others—not to forget 

employers, loan companies, etc. 

    About a week later, we were at Step Eight and much had been 

added to my list, especially from Step Five, thanks to my sponsor.  

The Step Eight information concerning the harms to others was 

right there on paper—remarkably simple—and there was no              

backing out! 

    Carl informed me that although I need to be willing to make 

amends to everyone on that list, there were certain amends that 

may harm others, and some may have been impossible to execute.  

What to do?  I was told leave them on my Eighth Step list but be 

careful to follow the Big Book Step Nine instructions so as not to 

make another person’s life troublesome.  How to know? “God 

gave us brains to use” (p. 86). 

    I must add that, as previously stated, I came awfully close to 

drinking about two weeks before starting the step process.                

Therefore, my sponsor told me that I could not rely on my mind to 

put truth on paper—after all, didn’t my mind almost lead me into a 

bar just two weeks before?  He pointed out that I had a dishonest 

mind. He also said that he thought I was silly as a pet coon which I 

did not like very much.  Ha. 

    I think it is important to realize that to follow the Big Book Step 

Eight directions I needed to realize that the Steps are in order for a 

reason.  If I would have followed the temptation to make an 

amends list out of order, it would not have been nearly so                  

effective. I would not have followed the Big Book’s “clear cut 

directions.” (p. 29) I continue to thank God for providing me with 

a sponsor dedicated to the true AA program of action. 

Bob S, Richmond, IN 

 

Go to page 3 

The Central Office continues to remain open for business and              

answering the phones and we try to update our website as             

often as possible as new updates come in. We would ask, if you 

know what you already need to pick up, call or email us ahead of 

time and we can have your literature order ready to go when you 

get here. Many AA members have asked us about                                     

contributions….how can we help when our meeting is not meet-

ing and there is no 7th Tradition Basket to pass around?                     
Simple, if you want, just make out a check or money to the Central 

Office and send it in. If you want us to credit the contribution to 

your Home Group, let us know or you can make it as Anonymous. 

Whatever you decide. 
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District 2 - Tampa Bay Area Institutions Committee covering Hillsborough & East Pasco Counties  

ZOOM       Our Next Committee Meeting 

August 8th, 2020 9:30 AM on at the Tri-County                 
Central Office (near Himes & Waters). If you need more 
specific directions please call Tim @  813-933-9123. The 
meeting usually lasts about an hour and it is the best way 
to get involved with service work, in Detox/Treatment/Jail/ 
Prison facilities. If you would like to join our committee 
PLEASE COME!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Pink Can Drive  
   Our committee is 100% self supporting and receives 

no funds from the traditional pie charts or District 2 in 

accordance with our group conscious. If your home 

group has not made a pink can donation recently or if 

you are able to send an additional donation this year … 

We will put it to great use!  

TBAIC, PO Box 26242, Tampa FL 33623 

Thank you to those groups who have sent in a donation                 

last Month: 

CONTACT——-(877) AATAMPA or (877) 228-2672 

The Corrections Committee needs all types of 

volunteers. They need people to attend                     

meetings in the facilities, people to help spread 

the word about this type of service work.  It is 

okay if you have never been to jail yourself! 

You can still help. You can still carry A.A.’s 

message of hope to an  alcoholic who is                        

incarcerated. Let’s face it: many of us who 

have never been     arrested just never got 

caught!  

Special note: TBAIC literature is available for distribution at the 

TBAIC meeting which is usually held the second Saturday of each 

month or the 4th Thursday of the month from 5:50 pm to 6:50 pm 

at the Tri-County Central Office.) Please use the sign-out sheet 

when obtaining materials. 

TBAIC 2019-2020 Committee Members 

Contact: (877) AATAMPA or (877) 228-2672 

www.tbaic.org 

Position Name 

Chair Allan D. 

Chair (Alt.) Ruth N. 

Treasurer Scott S. 

Treasurer (Alt.) OPEN 

Secretary Larry B. 

Secretary (Alt.) Nancy B. 

Hills Jails OPEN 

Hillsborough County Jail Buddy H. 

Hills Women's Jails OPEN 

Detox & Treatment Ed D. 

E. Pasco Jail-Women's Ruth N. 

E. Pasco Prison Chris D. 

Women's Bridge the Gap Amanda L. 

Men's Bridge the Gap Tom F. 

Pre-release OPEN 

Juvenile OPEN 

TBAIC Contributions (June 14th - July 11th):   

As Bill Sees It Group (Brandon) - $80.00, 
Barracks Brigade - $10.00,  
Freedom in Sobriety - $35.50,  
Hide-A-Way Group - $140.26,  
Living In The Solution Group - $10.00, 
Promises AA Group - $171.59.  

YTD Contributions to TBAIC         $ 9,411.02  

Pink Can Balance 12/14/19  $ 9,391.54  

YTD Money Spent on Literature           $ 10,210.54  

YTD Expenses                                 $,3,316.18  

Pink Can Balance 01/11/2020  $ 5,275.84  

Contact  tbaic.org   for                          

information on their ZOOM                 

meeting. 

 

No other info provided to us for 

print. 
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Central Office provides a number of services acting as a clearing  house for the convenience of members and groups,                        

provides phone service for twelfth step calls and other inquires, helps with the coordination of group activities and  keeps track 

of meeting times and changes and the printing of the schedules. We also edit and print our monthly newsletter. In addition we 

sell all Alcoholics Anonymous General Service Conference  Approved Literature and some other materials requested by our 

AA  members. Thanks to everyone for your continued support!!Become a part of Central Office….volunteer to be a Central              

Office Representative for your Home Group. 

Even if you are young or otherwise 

healthy, You are at risk and your                     

activities can increase the risk for others. 

It is critical that you do your part to slow 

the spread of the corona virus. 

TRADITION EIGHT…..continued from Page One 

look after the place full time. If we hired an alcoholic, he’d receive 

only what we’d have to pay a non-alcoholic for the same job. The 

job was not to do Twelfth Step work; it was to make Twelfth Step 

work possible. It was a service proposition, pure and simple.                 

Neither could A.A. itself function without full-time workers. At the 

Foundation (General Service Office in New York) and intergroup 

offices, we couldn’t employ non-alcoholics as secretaries; we had to 

have people who knew the A.A. pitch. But the minute we hired 

them, the ultraconservative and fearful ones shrilled, 

“Professionalism!” At one period, the status of these faithful                

servants was almost unbearable. They weren’t asked to speak at 

A.A. meetings because they were “making money out of A.A.” At 

times, they were actually shunned by fellow members. Even the 

charitably disposed described them as “a necessary evil.”                    

Committees took full advantage of this attitude to depress their         

salaries. They could regain some measure of virtue, it was thought, 

if they worked for A.A. real cheap. These notions persisted for 

years. Then we saw that if a hardworking secretary answered the 

phone dozens of times a day, listened to twenty wailing wives,                

arranged hospitalization and got sponsorship for ten newcomers, 

and was gently diplomatic with the irate drunk who complained 

about the job she was doing and how she was overpaid, then such a 

person could surely not be called a  professional A.A.  She was not 

professionalizing the Twelfth Step; she was just making it possible.  

Perhaps the fear will   always lurk in every A.A. heart that one day 

our name will be exploited by somebody for real cash. Even the 

suggestion of such a thing never fails to whip up a hurricane, and 

we have discovered that hurricanes have a way of mauling with 

equal severity both he just and the unjust. They are always                  

unreasonable.  

 

Reprint Permission A.A. World Services 

Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions 

THE POWER OF EXAMPLES 

Alcoholics Anonymous has been changing since it’s very                      

beginning. For example, Bill and Bob changed from self-centered 

individuals into men who could feel the pain of others and                        

participate in life. I am changing, and there are more like me                

starting this process every day, so Alcoholics Anonymous must be 

changing. Yet the process and direction in which we are moving is 

the same. The more it changes, the more it stays the same. From 

time to time, I attend a Big Book discussion meeting, and there are 

always parts of the first five chapters that seem new to me. This 

Fellowship is like a diamond whose message flashes toward me 

every time I hold it up to the light and turn it around. B.H 
 

Permission to Reprint/ AA Grapevine (Thank You for Sharing) 2005 

DIAMOND IN THE ROUGH 

Alcoholics Anonymous found me in the rooms of a                  

treatment center in 1997 when a nearby group bought us a 

meeting. When I first saw the leader, I thought how nice it 

was of him to give us his time and how happy he looked. 

After the meeting, he handed me a card with his                        

girlfriend’s number on the back and told me she would be 

my temporary sponsor, if I wanted one.  The next day, after 

arguing with one of the staff in the cafeteria, I threw a               

temper tantrum and stormed off to my room. Then,                     

throwing myself on the bed, I started sobbing, “God please 

help me. I am so sick and tired of being sick and tired.” At 

that moment, the telephone number on the card popped into 

my head. I went to the phone in the hallway to call a woman 

I didn’t even know. As the phone rang, I became anxious. I 

didn’t know what to say or do. The woman who answered 

the phone had a kind and pleasant voice. I told her how I’d 

gotten her number the night before and  proceeded to                  

explain my situation to her: I told her that my whole life, my 

whole world, was falling apart. We spoke for about                   

forty-five minutes.  By the time I hung up, I had made a 

decision to turn my will and life over to the care of the AA 

program. This woman’s kindness, her sincerely, and her 

patience during our phone conversation had set an   example 

for me. I could hear her children in the  background, but she 

never once screamed at them as I had done to my own              

children on so many occasions. She had patience; I didn’t 

have any.  I went to my first AA meeting the day I was                

released from treatment and have been going every day 

since. I’ve told my story and participated in service work at 

correctional institutions, and I’ve made lots of close friends 

in AA. I had to learn how to trust and be honest with myself 

and others. I had to learn how to live life.  It isn’t always 

easy, but AA gave me the tools for   living, and I try to ap-

ply them on a daily basis. Today I have a new life. Today 

my family is watching me grow, instead of watching me die. 

I have a newfound belief in God and a newfound confidence 

in myself. Today, I enjoy waking up in the  morning.               

Clair E., Tampa, Florida 

Permission to Reprint/AA Grapevine / May 2001 Edition  
 



April 14th, 2020 the Board of Directors for Central Office  

   BOARD MEMBERS                        REPRESENTING GROUP 
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 NOTES FROM INSIDE   THE CENTRAL OFFICE 

BRISEIDA S. OLD SCHOOL GROUP 

MARGARET S. CAME TO BELIEVE GROUP 

DEBBIE S. TO IMPROVE OUR CONSCIOUS CONTACT 

CATHY C. SIMPLY SOBRIETY WOMEN’S GROUP 

ARIEL M. STEP SISTERS IN SOBRIETY GROUP 

BRAD W. NIGHTLY NEWCOMERS GROUP 

KATHIE P. SISTERS IN SOBRIETY GROUP 

CARLOS M. SOBER @ 7 GROUP 

BRIAN G. THE 164 GROUP 

A.J. C. KEYSTONE GROUP 

KARA H. TOWN & COUNTRY WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

JEFF P. TAMPA YPG 

KATE R. NEW HOPE BIG BOOK GROUP 

STEVE S. EXPERIENCE, STRENGTH & HOPE GROUP 

SUE Z. CLEAN AIR GROUP 

MICHEAL B. VILLAGE 12 STEP GROUP 

JEFF H. IT’S IN THE BOOK GROUP 

MICHEAL J. KEEP IT SIMPLE MEN’S GROUP 

RYAN C. NEW TAMPA MONDAY NIGHT MEN’S 

MARK S. MONDAY NIGHT MADNESS GROUP 

ROD R. MIDDAY MATINEE GROUP 

CHARLES C. TTF KEEP IT SIMPLE GROUP 

DAN TTF KEEP IT SIMPLE GROUP 

April 14th, 2020 the Central Office Representatives met: 

COUNCIL MEMBERS       REPRESENTING GROUP 

ROD Q. CHAIRPERSON SOBER ON SATURDAY GROUP 

JOHN T. TREASURER LIVINGSOBER/PASS IT ON GROUP 

EXCUSED BOARD MEMBER SAFE,SANE & SOBER GROUP 

UNEXCUSED BOARD MEMBER SOBRENITY GROUP 

SCOTT G. BOARD MEMBER WESLEY CHAPEL GROUP 

RITA Y. BOARD MEMBER OLD SCHOOL GROUP 

OPEN BOARD MEMBER  

OPEN BOARD MEMBER  

OPEN BOARD MEMBER  

OPEN BOARD MEMBER  

For all those who attend the Board and Council              

meetings we will continue to keep you informed by 

email on any  updates concerning the Central Office.    

Until it’s decided differently. Whatever happens, we will 

try to inform you, well ahead of time, so sit tight and   

relax. Make your AA meetings often, either at the ones 

that are still meeting face-to-face or those online. Keep in 

touch with your sponsor and your AA friends.                                 

Remember, our Higher Power is in charge. This too shall 

pass….☺ 

M
eeting Cancelled-due to COVID-19                       

OUTBREAK until further notice 

M
eeting Cancelled-due to COVID-19                       

OUTBREAK until further notice 

Why collect 7th Tradition for an online meeting? 

Our regular meeting locations still have operating                  

expenses… 

Central Office and the General Service Office still have 

operating expenses such as… Websites – which we may 

now rely on more than ever! Phone lines, rent and insurance 

on office space, Utility and other ongoing expenses, Paid 

Special Workers who deserve our continued support. Their 

compensation is crucial to their ability to serve us. We                   

realize that even though the immediate need for virtual                 

connections is relatively inexpensive, the real expenses of 

our  fellowship continues.             aasfmarin.org 

 
 

Office Managers COVID-19 Report for July  2020 
 Greetings Everyone,. It’s Sunday and I’m here all alone trying to get your 

minutes out. I’ve put together a brief synopsis of where we are currently 

standing here at the Central Office.  

Here is a current rundown of our finances. As you can see from the Budget 

reports provided, we were $2,597.17 in the red for the month of July. This 

is due to the COVID-19 virus and the cancellation of many groups not  

being able to meet at their regular meeting places. We received $4,767.96 in 

mail-in or brought in contributions. Our literature sales were $3,591.43 for 

the month of July. Total income for the month of July was $8,371.45. Our 

Cost of Goods was $2,631.38 and subtracting COG from Total Income left 

us with $5,740.07 for July. Our expenses for July were $8,337.24.                      

Subtracting our expenses from our Total Income, left us with $2,597.17 in 

the red. A huge Thank You goes to everyone who has helped us pull 

through these lean months.  

Staff salary was quite low, since I only came into the Office as needed for 

paying bills, the newsletter, updating website—etc. Contract Labor was 

higher because Martin was here manning the phones and helping with the 

few customers that may come in. However, payroll was lower compared to 

if I had been here full time, so this did not hurt us.  

In spite of this we are still $3,433.21 to the good for this year. We are in 

pretty good shape with most of our literature supplies for the time being. I 

will be ordering more, shortly, waiting to see how things go financially for 

the month of August. We currently have $24,103.41 in our Money Market 

Account, $24,531.93 in our Prudent Reserve and plenty of operating cash in 

our Checking Account, so I think we are okay for now. Once the groups get 

back to their regular routine, things should pick up.  

We did purchase two new computers---haven’t gotten the bill yet…it will 

be hefty. They are Lenovo ThinkCentre M630e Tiny….. DDR4 Memory 

with high-speed SSD storage, also had to purchase Windows Pro 10 and 

new Microsoft Office. Unfortunately, not everything was transferred over. 

Some documents and Dreamweaver which we use for our web site…etc. 

We hope to have this fixed soon…Tech guy got into an accident and will be 

here first week in August.  

We STILL could not have a meeting due COVID-19. It seems to be                  

rampant everywhere here in Florida. Currently, at this time, there are 1822 

COVID-19 cases in the 33614 zip code area. We will try again for a Board 

& Council meeting at a later date when it is deemed safe. If you need                 

literature-etc., you will still get the 20% discount.  

There will be no events put on by Central Office this year.  

All in all, we are still in somewhat good stable condition.  

tion.  

Timothy S. 

Central Office 
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GROUP Honors To Date Years 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP DEBORAH K. 08/07/10 10 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP ANNE P. 08/03/10 10 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP ANNETTE J. 08/04/07 13 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP KATHIE G. 08/18/88 32 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP DARLENE H. 08/31/87 33 YRS 

HIGH-NOONERS PLANT CITY RANDY C. 08/14/17 3 YRS 

FRIDAY NIGHT BIG BOOK STAN P. 08/29/81 39 YRS 

JUST WHAT I WANTED JENNIFER T. 08/07/09 11 YRS 

CAME TO BELIEVE GROUP AMANDA T. 08/24/14 6 YRS 

CAME TO BELIEVE GROUP LARA M. 08/20/13 7 YRS 

CAME TO BELIEVE GROUP STEPHEN B. 08/20/10 10 YRS 

CAME TO BELIEVE GROUP RANDY K. 08/21/85 35 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP DREW D. 08/01/15 5 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP JOE E. 08/31/14 6 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP JONAS A. 08/20/13 7 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP ANNETTE W. 08/05/06 14 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP GREG L. 08/17/82 38 YRS 

ON THE WAY HOME SANDI K. 08/01/96 24 YRS 

ON THE WAY HOME MILLAINE W. 08/01/83 37 YRS 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP SANDY M. 08/12/17 3 YRS 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP EDDIE M. 08/16/16 4 YRS 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP JOHNNIE M. 08/14/95 25 YRS 

ANNIVERSARY TIME  
It Work-It Really Does—Ask them how they did it!!! 

A BIRTHDAY CLUB SUPPORTER TO CENTRAL OFFICE                           
ONE DOLLAR FOR EACH YEAR OF SOBRIETY 

Home Group Honors To Date Years 

 MARIE B. 12/27/11 8 YRS 

NEW WAY WOMAN’S ANGELA M. 06/15/17 3 YRS 

STEPPING STONES RITA C. 06/28/04 16 YRS 

 SHERRI F. 07/10/07 13 YRS 

THANK GOD IT’S FRI- MICHEAL P. 07/04/92 28 YRS 

CENTRAL OFFICE TIMOTHY S. 07/04/88 32 YRS 

WESLEY CHAPEL DAVE F. 07/19/85 35 YRS 

RUSH HOUR SERENITY JANIE M, 07/27/81 39 YRS 

The Birthday Club: Contributions to the                

Central   Office help support the local services to                      

members and groups throughout Hillsborough and East 

Pasco Counties and help  ensure that the A.A. message is 

carried around our area.  Members customarily contribute 

$1, $2 or even $5 a year for each year of sobriety‒–others 

may give a penny or a nickel a day for each day of their                    

sobriety. Ask your Treasurer if they have any Birthday 

envelopes available. We usually send one out when a 

group sends in their contribution to Central Office or call 

or email your Central Office.  933-9123 or                              

aainfo@aatampa-area.org 

SELF-SUPPORT-JULY, 2020 

  

☺ Today in July of 2020 we have 223 Groups with 536                

meetings a week. Contributions in July totaled $ 4,767.96. This ac-

counts for what 46 Groups or individuals in our area have                      

contributed in July. Included we also received  $ 294.00 from                    

7 members for the Birthday Club. Our total income for July was                  

$ 8,371.45. Our Total Cost of Goods Sold was $ 2,631.38.                      

Subtracting the Total Cost of Goods Sold from our July income left 

us with a Gross Profit of $ 5,740.07. Our Total Expenses for July 

were $ 8,337.17. Subtracting our Expenses from our Gross Profit 

gave us a Net Income of  minus-$ 2,597.17 for the month of July. In 

spite of the COVID-19 virus, our groups are still continuing to             

support us very generously. We thank you for your continuing                 

support. As they say in the rooms of AA “this too shall past.” No 

matter how good or bad it may  appear that we are doing from one 

month to another, it takes your consistent  contributions and support 

to keep us operating on a steady level. As  our AA membership  

continues to grow in the Tampa Bay area, the  demand for more and 

more  material and services continue to expand and we continue to 

try and strive to keep up with the demand. That is only possible 

with your continued support . Thank you for all of your support !!!                           

 

                         That’s 546 Years of Sobriety! 

Congratulations for your Sobriety  
One Day at a Time! 

STAY SAFE STAY SOBER 

Wear Your Face Cover 
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Alcoholics Anonymous, COVID-19 and Our Seventh Tradition 

HAVE YOU VOLUNTEERED FOR THE 12TH STEP LIST? WHY NOT! 
YOU CAN’T KEEP IT UNLESS YOU GIVE IT  

AWAY... 

  

 
  

June 19, 2020 

  

Dear A.A. friends, 

  

We in A.A. – here at G.S.O., along with the rest of the world – continue to experience an unprecedented situation. Without question, 

due to the COVID-19 pandemic, our Fellowship, including our organized service structure, is facing enormous  challenges, locally and 

globally. For many of us, the most prominent example is that, for the first time in the 85-year history of our Fellowship, we are                       

navigating the lack of face-to-face meetings. While we have found creative ways to allow for the vital interaction between one alcoholic 

and another, and welcoming newcomers daily, it is clear that the health crisis has other far-reaching consequences.   As we all adapt to 

the present reality of digital meetings, the question now is, “How do we responsibly practice self-support, our Seventh Tradition?” As 

we can no longer pass a physical basket, we are working to find ways to support the Fellowship at all levels, from our groups to                    

Intergroups and Central Offices, from our Districts and Areas to the General Service Office itself. 

  

The reality is that even though meetings, Twelfth Step services and operations have shifted to a virtual environment, expenses continue 

to accumulate during this crisis, which underscores the importance of practicing the Seventh Tradition. Through this crisis, however, we 

have witnessed the many ways in which the entire A.A. Fellowship has come together to provide ongoing support. Among them: 

  

 Many home groups are still paying rent even though their meetings cannot convene. They are also providing online meetings on 

platforms that may have associated costs. 

  

 Intergroup/Central Offices are still stocking needed literature and fielding Twelfth Step calls, redirecting A.A. members and those 

looking for recovery to online meetings. 

 Area-level committees are working to keep channels open between the Fellowship and the delegates and board members that make 

up our General Service Conference, as well as to do public information, corrections and other service.    

 G.S.O. in New York is continuing to support all levels of service. Literature still needs to be published and distributed, calls need to 

be answered, online platforms still need to be updated, and support operations sustained. 

In an effort to keep the membership informed during this challenging time we would like to share a brief three-minute video update 

from Leslie Backus, the Class A (nonalcoholic) treasurer of our General Service Board. 

 

[https://vimeo.com/430834698] 

  

Please feel free to pass this information along to members and groups in your Area to watch on their own time or to play before their 

online meetings. 

  

We are so grateful for your time and attention, your dedicated service and – always – your generous support. 

  

Yours sincerely, in fellowship, 

 
  

https://vimeo.com/430834698


 Group  JULY Y T D  Group  JULY Y T D  Group  JULY Y T D 

11th Step Group- Christ King   581.85 Keystone Group   767.45 Simply Sobriety Women's 133.30 306.89 

11th Step Meeting--Sun City     Keystone All Groups     Singleness of Purpose     

11th Step Retreat     Kingsway Group 215.00 215.00 Sisters in Sobriety Group     

AA 101 Group   174.52 Lemon Tree Group     Sisters in Sobriety Group 50/50     

Alpha Group 90.00 270.00 Life Enrichment Group   504.13 Sober @ 6 Group   690.73 

Anniversary Dinner 2020   7,007.81 Little Harbor Grapevine Group   175.00 Sober @ 7 Group 193.00 830.10 

Housecleaning Retreat     Live and Let Live Group   80.00 Sober @ 7 Anniversary     

Anonymous Donations 838.93 2785.14 Living in the Solution    340.00 Sober on Saturday Group   200.00 

As Bill Sees It--Riverview   124.80 LivingSober/As Bill Sees It 120.00 461.50 Sober on Sunday     

As Bill Sees It Mens Odessa   390.00 Lutz @ Noon    36.00 Sober Spirits Group     

Attitude of Gratitude Group   50.00 Mad Dogs Group     Soberilla     

Back to Basics Group 31.00 31.00 Mainely Sober Group     SoberSticks Event   200.00 

Barracks Brigade Group   80.00 Magnolia Group     Soberstock Committee     

Beginners Group     Mapledale Group     Sobrietea Womens Group     

Bel-Mar Group     Mid Day Matinee Group     Sobriety at Sunrise Group 30.00 277.00 

Bill D's Group   150.00 Monday Night Madness     Sobriety at Sunset Group 56.67 130.20 

BIRTHDAY CLUB 329.28 922.78 Morning Express Group   237.01 Sobrenity Group     

Brandon Free Thinkers   39.00 Morning Group -Zephyrhill     Solutions Group 65.00 455.00 

BrandonSaturday Night   143.03 Morning Meditation Group     Southshore Men's Group 114.00 355.50 

By the Book Men's Group     Morning Mindset Group     Southside Men's Group # 1   1,766.00 

BYO 12 & 12 Group 52.50 129.13 Mustard Seed Group     Southside Men's Group # 2   197.90 

Came To Believe Group   520.00 My Turn Group   300.00 Southside Men's Group #3   500.00 

Cardinal Group - Odessa   5,234.26 New Beginnings Women's     Southside Men's Group #4   300.00 

Carrollwood Blue Roof     New Beginnings-(5:45)Joe's 32.53 215.13 Spiritual Development   76.00 

Carrollwood Group     New Beginnings Brandon   41.00 Spiritual Growth Group   300.00 

Carrollwood Women's Group     New Beginnings-(Our Club)   623.87 Spiritual Progress Goup     

Chancey Road Group     New Day Group     Step at a Time Group     

Clean Air Group   20.51 New Hope Big Book    390.00 Step Sisters in Sobriety 100.00 425.00 

Design for Living Group     New Way Women's Group 149.00 174.00 Stepping Stones Group (w)   273.14 

District Two General Service   313.51 Nightly Newcomers Group     Sun City Center Group   107.20 

Dover Group   86.71 Nooners Group--Riverview 115.96 451.37 Sunday Afternoon Step Mtg   175.50 

Druid Hills Big Book Group   219.05 Nooners Group--Tampa 78.25 278.79 Sunday Speakers - 3333   225.00 

Early Risers Group - Joe's  55.94 81.63 Noontime Celebration Gp. 100.00 500.00 Sunshine Group   910.00 

Expect a Miracle Group   337.00 Northdale Group     Swamp Meeting     

Experience, Strength & Hope   120.00 Odessa Group     Sweet Surrender Group     

Fear Not Group     Old School Group   3,925.18 Tampa Bay Fall Roundup     

Fireside Group   222.74 Old School Group All Groups     Tampa Bay Institutions 50.00 300.00 

Follow Our Path Group     Oldtimer's Group - JC     Tampa Bay Speakers Gp.     

Freedom in Sobriety Group   28.00 On the Way Home Tpa 5:30   144.30 Tampa Bay Young Peoples     

Fresh Start Group   100.00 One Day at a Time Group 202.15 202.15 Tampa Bid for FCYPAA     

Friday Freedom Group     Palma Ceia Group   0.36 Tampa Group   150.00 

Friday Night Lights Group 76.65 171.85 Palma Ceia 12 Step Study     Tampa Palms Big Book   90.00 

Friday Night Big book   200.00 Palma Ceia Big Book Group   200.00 Tampa Palms Monday Men's   290.72 

Friday Night Women's Group     Pathfinders Group     Tampa Recovery Group     

Friday Women's Friendship 305.50 573.27 Pilgrim Group -St Leo's    208.98 TGIS Group   142.58 

Gifts of Sobriety Group     Plank Owners Group   330.00 Thank God it's Friday Group 162.00 190.81 

Grapevine Gals Group   160.53 Plant City Keep it Simple     The 164 Group   342.00 

Happy Hour Group     Primary Purpose Group     The 164 Group Wesley Chapel   293.00 

Hard Knox Group   66.30 Promises Meeting Group 150.09 594.86 The 164 Group USF     

Helping Hands Gp.-P.C.   250.00 Recovery Bootcamp Group     The Meeting Place Group     

Hide-A-Way Group   847.88 Red Chip Day      The Next Door Group     

High Nooners Group   800.00 Reflections Group-Lake Mag 100.00 100.00 T & C Sisters in Sobriety     

High Nooners Group  Plant City   150.00 Riverside Group   50.00 To Improve Conscious      

Hope Floats Group     Riverview Mens Blackbelt     Town & Country Wed. Group   300.00 

HOW Group     Rush Hour Serenity Group 233.00 305.42 Tues Big Book Study Gp.     

In the Wind Group     Ruskin Fellowship Group   300.00 Tuesday Book Club Group     

It's in the Book Men's Gp.   393.98 Ruskin 11th Step Meditation   45.00 Turning Point Group -Z-H. 150.00 345.00 

Just What I Wanted Big Book     Safe Haven Group   50.00 Valrico/Brandon Wed Night   124.00 

Keep It Simple - YANA     Safe, Sane &Sober Group 84.10 403.35 Valrico Fri. Morning Group     

Keep It Simple/Pass It On    354.11 674.20 Saturday Night Fever Gp.   384.00 UptownDowntown Group     

Keep it Simple Group Dade City     Saturday Night Live Group     UT 717 Group   50.00 

      Saturday Serenity Group   65.00 Wed Night Step Workshop   55.00 

      Seekers of Serenity II Group   60.15 Wed Keep it Simple Group     

            Weedpatch Group     

            Wellspring Group   285.00 

            Wesley Chapel Group   278.33 

            With Room to Grow Group     

            Women's Big Book Ruskin   103.25 

            Women's Friendship Group   138.50 

            YaYa Sisterhood of Sobriety     

                  

                  

Total 2,133.91   Total 1,580.08   Total 1,053.97   

                

            Monthly Total 4,767.96   

                  

  YTD Total 24,450.48   YTD Total 13,159.00   YTD Total 12,179.35 

                                  Grand Total 49,788.83   


